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PUBLIC HEARING 
CITY COUNCIL & WPC AUTHORITY  
CITY HALL AUDITORIUM 
ONLINE (ZOOM) 
October 19, 2020 
 
A “VIRTUAL” PUBLIC HEARING of the City Council & WPC Authority was held on Monday, 
October 19, 2020 to solicit citizen input regarding a possible amendment to §75-3 of the Code 
of Ordinances to allow alcoholic beverages on a limited basis at Franklin Plaza. Pursuant to the 
Governor’s Executive Order No. 7B, there was no physical location.  Members of the public 
were encouraged to submit their comments in writing to the City Clerk’s Office prior to the start 
of the public hearing.  City Council members and the public were able to attend the meeting 
remotely using the ZOOM online meeting platform. 
 

The meeting was attended in-person by Mayor Elinor Carbone, Corporation Counsel Victor 
Muschell, Acting WPCA Administrator Ed Tousey, IT Director Gerry Crowley and City Councilors 
Frank Rubino, Anne Ruwet, David Oliver and Sharon Waagner.  Public Works Director Ray Drew, 
Economic Development Director Rista Malanca, City Comptroller Alice Proulx, Fleet Manager 
Emil Castro, Parks and Recreation Superintendent Brett Simmons and City Councilors Paul 
Cavagnero and Drake Waldron joined by ZOOM.  
 

Mayor Carbone called the Public Hearing to order at 6:37 p.m.  
 

Assistant City Clerk Jonathan Draper read the legal notice that was published on the City’s 
website on October 7, 2020. 
  
Public Comments  
Mr. Draper reported that the City Clerk’s office did not receive any written comments from the 
public regarding the proposed amendment.   
 
Meeting Closed  
Mayor Carbone declared the Public Hearing closed at 6:40 p.m.  
  
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Jonathan R. Draper, Asst. Clerk  
  
 
ATTEST:          

  
CAROL L. ANDERSON, MMC       
CITY CLERK  

  
 
 
 
 


